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Praise the Lord, and thank the Lord for letting us be His field harvesters! Let’s together go back to 

the field and gather the harvest of this year as it was a good year of seeding and growing crops for the 
following eternity to come! Thanks for assisting us in the Romania’s field for this time of plowing, 
seeding, tilling and all the way to the harvest time. We’ll be in Romania again and again until the end 
of the day when He will return to reward His laborers. 

This summer was a busy time of work for Romania. While I was there in Romania the support was 
lowered on this side of the world. This created some hardship. We prayed that all the parts may come 
together as one unique piece in God’s hand. Thanks the Lord you had been obedient to His 
providential calling voice, to come along and lift us back into the right balance.  

Praise the Lord for the Christian Poiana Mare Medical Clinic full operation!  

As you remember we presented and pushed this project in early Spring. The Lord provided the full 
provision miracle to make it to the finishing line. As the Lord commandment us to finish up what we 
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started, and sure you along with us in Romania, volunteering in 
building this ministry. 

Now the poor people of all ages are lined up to receive medical 
checkups and treatment care. Many had neglected care because 
of the long distance and expense. 

Like Mrs. Maria recalled, I caved in to the diseases I carry 
today. I spent a lot of time getting to the large Craiova city and 
the long distance took more than one traveling day. To see the 
doctor, there were long waiting lines, then usually a doctor visit 
came up with other follow up appointment, tests were required. I 
was spending too much money for the doctor’s exams fees and 
overnight stays. This wonderful doctor we have now in our small 
town came too late for me but I’m feeling a lot better. Speaking 
for my dear children and family members this clinic is like a 
rescue boat for a drowning person. 

Thanks God for Claudiu Feca who being in our discipleship 
and leadership training programs submitted to the Lord’s call to 
go out and plant churches around this spiritually barren and 
materially lacked area. And then came God’s reward while 
ministering to the needs of the people he met this wonderful and 
beautiful girl, Denise a fresh graduate just out of the medical 
school and both obedient to the Lord decided to marry. It was 
pure love for one another but they also married within their 
unique hearts vision to rescue and save the people around them. 

Praise the Lord for the summer camps. These camps brought 
many teenagers and precious children as one big family under 
God. They came together as one body, and all these lives were 

steered closer 
to the Father’s 
heart. Many of 
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committed 
their lives to 
the Lord’s 
trusting hands. 
This is another 
way God’s 
Kingdom has 
been expanded  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and in many ways enriched. The change not 
only came in the lives of the privileged ones who 
were able to attend but through extension many 
others will be reached and impacted by their 
lives. Here we do include their parents and their 
siblings and friends, and public schools where 
they are going to tell their stories. 

This year we ran a few more small camps 
around the South. One was a set of small 
planted churches coming together with their 
little and young people. The main purpose was 
to enhance the moral and spiritual growth of 
these kids, most of who were babies in knowing 
the Lord, and also inviting other unchurch and 
unsaved children to join them.  

Andrei, age ten attended for the first time 
one of the small camps operating in Oltenia 
region where evangelical Christianity is rather a 
rarity to be found. He confessed to us that his 
parents were reluctant to let him join with a 
couple of other families kids whose parents 
converted to a kind of Christian sectarian 
religion that they couldn’t recall by name. They 
were afraid the boy might be converted to 
something that would be really wrong. 
However, it happened according to their fear, 
Andrei gave his life to Christ and really changed 
from the top of his head to the sole of his feet. 
Right away he became very jubilant and happy 
to tell of his vivid experience of how the Lord 
entered inside his heart and remained in his 
mind to be with him always. He went home and 
his parents were scared when they saw the great 
difference in his behavior, a positive undeniable 
one. Because of this his parents started to show 
an interest to attend a meeting. 

Pastor Milo just sent me a short note of good 
news from the ongoing camp that is in full 
operation in the western Oltenia region. This 
camp has been running for twenty years. It 

started by splitting our national large youth 
camp of few thousand attenders. For good 
reasons we split the camp into many regional 
camps, and this is an outstanding long lasting 
camp. 

Brother Milo sent the news of what is 
happening. Fifteen kids accepted Christ already, 
nine were baptized in water, the Spirit of God is 
alive among us, the Lord is going for something 
greater! I do see here tears of repentance and 
joy, contrite of heart, jubilant joy of laughter 
and tears! What a great place to be where God’s 
presence becomes visible! 

Now, please stand with us to further the 
Gospel of the Lord Jesus Christ. Let us reach 
the hearts of those who have never heard the 
herald news of God’s great news to save lives, 
heal the soul, the mind and the body. We need 
to reach the hopeless broken people who are 
struggling for another day of life, and pray they 
survive until the light of Christ breaks in their 
hearts. 

The truth is, we are assigned to go out, we’re 
commissioned to bring the hope of a changed 
life. Let’s do our job, and do it quickly before the 
light of the day is gone. 

Starting this September, our priority is 
church planting, discipleship schools and 
leadership training programs. We will be fully 



AUGUST 31, 2018 NEWSLETTER CHRIST COMMISSION FOR ROMANIA

involved with these. Please stand with us in 
prayer and support. This mostly is a virgin area 
ministry outreach, over to the towns and 
villages where the evangelical church is almost 
nonexistent. Our mission is to reach the hearts 
of the people who have never heard the good 
news of hope so they may be saved and live. 

Regarding the Bible training programs most of 
these are for the young believers from the 
southern region, and they are standing on the 
emergency line to receive discipleship training 
programs. 

Going a step further from the first level of 
discipleship school, is the leadership training 
programs. We truly need qualified and ready 
people who are to stand on the first line of 
ministry, not simply just leading a settled 
church but their agenda is pioneering the 
church plants and reach the unreached areas. 

Now, the practical activation is to reach out to 
the needy people who are balanced on the edge 
of death. Let us visit the needy family’s homes, 
hug them in love, parting a piece of bread from 
our own loaf, share with them the living water 
and bread of life. We need to pray for the sick, 
save a baby, a child or young boy or girl out 
from the poverty area, and pave the way to get 

them out for a summer camp or to the Life 
Center, and a Timisoara university. This will 
change and break the cycle of poverty and bring 
people into the kingdom. 

This ministry might be just gas money for the 
ministry vehicles, like the ministry vans 
sponsored by the Life Outreach International so 
our little poor kids get rides back and forth from 
the church. Many kids are not able to attend 
because of the long distances from home to the 
church. We remind ourselves that the church 
and the school is the only way they may grow 
step by step in the Lord, to become men and 
women of great value.  

Thanks also for supporting the general fund 
as well as our personal support. Without this 
support we are not able to fly, drive and move 
around to raise new soldiers and prepare the 
army of God to go on the fight to rescue the 
fallen ones! 

Pray for the national leadership conference 
that will take place between September 13 – 15, 
and our USA guest teachers, Pastor Dale Yerton, 
and Pastor Kelly Brake and their wives who will 
be with us. 

Thanks for your prayers and support, 

John & Viorica Dolinschi

Interested in Supporting the 
work of CCFR

Contact CCFR at  
131 Iowa Place, 
Van, Texas 75790


